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The Disability Alliance Networks 
in Surrey are groups of local 
disabled people and their carers 
that meet to discuss issues that 
affect them.  The key concept
of these groups is Engagement 
and Empowerment, and the 
groups would like to represent 
the interests of the local
disabled community.
The Disability Alliance Networks 
meet once every two months at 
an accessible local venue.
Transport can be provided to
the meetings on request.

The groups aim to:

The Disability Alliance Network
in Surrey

Encourage members to be 
involved with consultations and 
developing services with SCC 
and other organisations.
Empower disabled people living 
in the geographical area, to 
express their views and to 
shape and influence decisions.
Enable members to challenge 
and influence commissioners 
and providers.
Encourage members to work 
with SCC and other 
organisations to reduce barriers 
that prevent disabled people 
from being inclusive members 
of the community.

The Disability Alliance Network 
welcomes carers to participate
in and facilitate discussions.

If you would like to attend one of their meetings or know someone else 
that would please contact Yasmin Broome, Engagement Officer at:

Email: yasmin.broome@surreycc.gov.uk
Phone: 01483 517 294, or

Text: 07812 104 490
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6 Day PA 'Support with Confidence' Training
Our free 6 day accredited course which is held in two blocks of 3 days,
is in line with the Care Standards, and has been adapted for
personal assistants.
DBS Checks and references are carried out, and there is a workbook for 
the PA to complete in their own time, which employers are encouraged 
to go through with the PA.

The next free Support with 
Confidence course is on:

   Part one: 26, 27, 28 Apr
   Part two: 7, 8, 9 Jun

and the one after that is on:

   Part one: 23, 24, 25 Aug
   Part two: 20, 21, 22 Sep

“I used the First Aid skills I had 
learned after just three days.  A 
man collapsed at the train 
station and everyone just walked 
on by, but I knew what to do! It 
really helped to build my 
confidence, and I am so glad I 
attended the course!” 
                             Adam Ward

This course is mapped to the Care Certificate.
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This takes place with your staff 
team in your own home, using 
your own equipment, at a time 
that suits you!  
Training takes place at dates and 
times agreed with you and your 
staff team. 
We can even apply for ‘backfill’ 
and travel costs to enable your 
PAs to attend.
If you are interested then please 
contact Bob Hall on:
07514 093 616 or email: 
training@surreyilc.org.uk

The Health and Safety at Work 
Act 1974 states that all employers 
must give adequate training to 
their staff to perform their job 
safely. Don’t leave it to chance – 
get trained!
We have successfully received 
funding for several Employers for 
Bespoke Training e.g. Moving and 
Positioning and Induction Training 
which includes Health and Safety, 
Safeguarding, Person Centred 
Care, etc.

Did you know that SILC can assist you in applying 
to Skills for Care for funding to develop you as an 
employer and to develop the skills of your PA?

Please check the training web 
page for more information
www.pafinder.org.uk/training
If you are interested then please 
contact Bob Hall on:
Mobile: 07514 093 616, or
Email: training@surreyilc.org.uk

 “I really enjoyed the training. 
Comprehensive and 
professionally delivered.  It 
helped me brush up on old skills 
and learn lots of new things.  
Varied learning so it wasn’t 
boring.  Amazing handouts and 
delivery of course by our tutors. I 
would recommend this training 
to anyone in social care” 
                                Lou Hart
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LEGO 
Wheelchair

Good Boss
T r a i n i n g

“The Group was a safe 
non-judgmental environment”

“It gave me the confidence to
be able to deal with issues

I had with a PA”

This is just some of the feedback 
from employers who have 
attended this free training.
These interactive sessions cover a 
diverse range of topics e.g. 
contracts of employment, 
keeping records, setting 
boundaries and what to do if
it all goes wrong!
Look out for the Good Boss 
Training logo – places are limited!
www.pafinder.org.uk/training

It is with a very great sadness that we are writing to let you know that 
Ella Findlay died on February 15th. 
Ella was one of the founder members of the Surrey Coalition and later 
became a Board Director.  She will have been known to many through 
her subsequent work in employment support at White Lodge and more 
recently as the volunteer development worker at Hub Camberley.
Ella fought the effects of MS for many years, and very sadly was then 
given a terminal diagnosis a few months ago, so she decided to leave 
her job at Hub Camberley and spent the last few months doing many of 
the things she wanted to achieve.
We know that she will be greatly missed
by all of us and many others.

Ella Findlay
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BUNNY
DAFFODIL
FLOWER
RAINBOW
TULIP

APRIL
BUTTERFLY
EASTER
MARCH
SPRING

BLOSSOM
CHICK
EGG
MAY
SUNSHINE

SILC’s Spring Puzzle
Spring wordsearch
Answers on page 22
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CALL DUTYTO
INDEPENDENT LIVING ADVISERS

Q&A from SILC’s duty system

There is usually an independent living adviser on duty here at SILC
from 12 noon to 2pm, Monday to Friday, to answer general queries.
You can contact duty by email at duty@surreyilc.org.uk or by phone
on 01483 458111.
Our Call To Duty feature answers some of the questions our advisers
are most frequently asked while on duty.

My PA is going on leave next week.
How can I arrange cover while she’s away?Q

A If you’re employing a PA your direct payment package 
should include funding to pay your regular PA while she’s 
on annual leave, as well as paying someone else to cover 
during her absence.
There are a couple of options as to how this cover can be 
provided which should be discussed with you during the 
support planning process by whoever helps you to put 
your support plan together (for example, a support broker 
or your care practitioner).
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DUTY One option would be to use a 
care agency.  If you’re using a 
care agency regularly, alongside 
your PA, they may be able to 
provide some extra hours to 
cover while your PA‘s on holiday.
There are also agencies which are 
willing to work with people on an 
occasional basis to provide cover 
as and when needed.
An agency will usually need 
several weeks’ notice to increase 
their hours or provide you with 
occasional cover.  They will also 
need to meet with you and visit 
your home before starting 
support with you so, if you’re 
planning to use this option, it’s a 
good idea to make contact with 
an agency well in advance of 
when you actually need to
use them. 
An agency may not be able to 
work exactly the same hours as 
your PA usually does, depending 
on the availability of their staff, 
and may not be able to support 
you with all the tasks your PA 
does.  For example, some care 
agencies don’t support people 
with going out and about.

Another option would be to 
employ several PAs, who 
potentially can then cover for 
each other.  It can be difficult to 
find PAs willing to work on an 
occasional basis or - if your 
support plan only includes a few 
hours per week of support - for
a small number of hours.
Again, it’s a good idea to plan 
ahead if you’d like to employ 
several PAs and start trying to 
recruit them well before you 
actually need them to start work.  
SILC can support you with trying 
to recruit PAs; for example, on 
our free, award winning website 
www.pafinder.org.uk, in the Job 
Centre, which is also free, and in 
your local paper/s, which will cost 
but can potentially be paid for 
from your direct payment.

Look out for more Call to Duty in 
our next edition of Liberty Link!

1) Use a care agency 2) Cover from PAs already in 
your employ
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Pugsley’s
Patch

Pugsley’s Patch
“with carers in mind”

As Liberty Link celebrates the 
coming of Spring 2016 with you,
I would like just to update you
on the continuing success
of the NHS GP Carer Support 
Programme, including the 
thriving Carer Prescription 
Programme.
SILC has now received more than 
10,000 Referrals from GP’s and 
Health Providers in 4 years.  9,000 
of these have resulted in an NHS 
Carer Support Payment being 
made to the Carer.
However, what is exciting is that 
SILC is receiving a major increase 
in Carer Referrals where there is
a request to organise an
‘onward’ service - such as a 
Carers Assessment being                       
undertaken by social services; 
local care support contact; 
approved respite/sitting services 
to name but a few.

There are 13 options here.  This is 
called the Carer Prescription 
Programme - and starts with your 
GP practice or health provider.
SILC has had telephone contact 
with more than 9,000 carers 
individually.  It’s been a                           
tremendous road to travel but so 
much more to do - when it is 
estimated there are more than 
100,000 carers in Surrey.

Pugsley’s Patch Spring 2016 - Pg 1 of 4

GP Programme Update
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Pugsley’s
Patch

There are 13 options here.  This is 
called the Carer Prescription 
Programme - and starts with your 
GP practice or health provider.
SILC has had telephone contact 
with more than 9,000 carers 
individually.  It’s been a                           
tremendous road to travel but so 
much more to do - when it is 
estimated there are more than 
100,000 carers in Surrey.

Pugsley’s Patch Spring 2016 - Pg 2 of 4

If you do not already receive the 
National Autistic Society’s (Surrey 
Branch) regular newsletter, do 
register with them.  It really is a 
mine of information, support 
meetings, and news.
I have three autistic (grown up) 
children and have found their 
newsletter and range of 
information invaluable, over
the years.
Their current newsletter
contains articles on:

Parents with an Autistic Child
An initiative by Virgin Care 
called the Diagnostic Pathway 
which hopes to create a better 
experience for parent/carers 
by increasing their recognition 
and resultant support. When 
the pilot is complete it is 
hoped this will be rolled
out nationally.
Employment support services 
for people in Surrey with ASD.

The ‘autism friendly’ 
opportunities  that can be taken 
up with many organisations 
(including cinema, theatre, 
leisure, museums, etc.)

You can read their newsletters 
(including past newsletters)

on the National Autistic Society 
Surrey Branch website:

www.nassurreybranch.org

The Red Cross in Surrey is keen to support patient/carers
to feel more confident to act in an emergency.
The Red Cross offers training that teaches lifesaving skills in a 
memorable and inclusive way. So if you look after or care for friends and 
family, are a responder for someone with a community alarm, or would 
like the people around you to be better able to look after you in an 
emergency please contact Becky Paton by:
Email: bpaton@redcross.org.uk or Phone: 07590 445 383
The course is flexible - they are able to arrange learning opportunities 
for individuals or work in partnership with established groups.

Training in First Aid for Carers
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Pugsley’s
Patch

Pugsley’s Patch Spring 2016 - Pg 3 of 4

A joint study by the Royal 
Voluntary Service (sponsored by 
Heinz Soup and fronted by TV 
presenter Ruth Langsford) found 
that a generation of pensioners 
(without direct family/friends 
carer support) have been
left isolated.
This is where neighbours have 
offered help/support but such an 
offer has been declined by the 
elderly person (some 40%).
The study suggests that this is 
because “elderly people without 
a framework of support feel 
proud and dignified” which 
prevents them accepting 
neighbourly help.

This of course makes this section 
of elderly people very vulnerable 
and isolated from any support.
The report does end on a high 
note in that more than 60% of 
those polled advised they would 
offer help to any neighbour 
visibly struggling.
Isolation and loneliness have a 
serious impact on an individuals 
health and wellbeing.

In February, this year, the Daily Mirror reported that 9 out of 10 carers 
of dementia sufferers “feel stress or anxiety several times a week”.
The article acknowledged that these carers (some 700,000 nationally) 
faced an enormous toll. The study was carried out by the Alzheimer's 
Society. The society is now testing support for carers online so that 
carers can access such quickly and easily.

From the National Papers
Dementia Carers

Isolation
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Pugsley’s
Patch

Katie, a young 19 year old lady 
with Downs Syndrome and a 
profound learning disability, 
whom I have known for many 
years, has just made the 
transition to a residential setting.  
I wish Katie all the happiness and 
success in the world, as she takes 
the big step in moving into
adult life.
What is also relevant here is that 
the partnership between her 
parent/carers, Surrey social             
services and respite providers, 

Tailpiece
I would like to share with you 
a brilliant high note!

Pugsley’s Patch Spring 2016 - Pg 4 of 4

was a great success story over
a number of years. Regular 
respite, away from the family 
home, helped prepare Katie for
moving on.
Whether you are a parent/carer 
or the carer of an adult person - if 
you are persistent there is a full 
programme of help/support out 
there. Please do be persistent 
and go for it.
Don’t forget the Care Act ‘14
now provides Carers with a right 
to a carer’s assessment from
your local authority social 
services department.
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The first ever LEGO figure in a wheelchair has been 
spotted at the Nuremberg and London toy fairs.

The sighting is significant, given Lego has 
recently been accused of a lack of diversity in 
its figures. The #ToyLikeMe campaign, 
launched last year, resulted in over 20,000 
signatures to a Change.org petition, which 

lobbied LEGO to include disabled figures in
its sets.

The #ToyLikeMe organisers reacted joyfully, writing on 
their campaign page: “We’ve got genuine tears of joy right now ... LEGO 
have just rocked our brick-built world!”

LEGO unveils first ever 
minifigure in a wheelchair

For more stories like this, you can follow our 
Twitter feed or Like our Facebook page!

facebook.com/SILConline

@SurreyILC F
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Puzzle solution from page 15
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Many people don’t realise they are at increased rick from fire hazards in 
their home. There are many simple ways of protecting yourself and 
ensuring you, a family member or a friend are able to live in safety.

Keeping you safe from fire

Surrey County Council are 
offering all local residents at high 
risk a free smoke alarm linked to 
the Surrey Telecare 24 hour 
monitoring centre so if the 
smoke alarm is raised, the
centre will be able to
respond immediately.

People can be considered 
more at risk if they:

Are over 60 years old - the 
risk increases further if they 
are over 75,
Live alone,
Suffer mobility or hearing
loss issues,
Suffer mental health issues 
including dementia or
memory loss,
Have alcohol or
drug dependency,
Smoke,
Have a learning disability.

Surrey Fire and 
Rescue Service
(for personal fire 
assessment visits 
and fire retardant materials)
www.surrey-fire.gov.uk
Tel: 0800 085 0767
Specially trained fire officers will 
undertake a fire assessment for 
people at high risk.

Surrey Telecare
(for telecare linked 
smoke alarms)
www.surreytelecare.com
Tel: 0800 195 6035
Text: 07976 843 825

Surrey County 
Council, Adult Social 
Care helpline (for 
general enquiries)
www.surreycc.gov.uk
Tel: 0300 200 1005



The Hub Redhill Independent Living 
Shop has over 600 products

available including:
• a large range of Rollators,

• comfort cushions for
wheel chairs,

• door ramps and steps,
• a large range of walking sticks,

• bath and shower additions such as 
waterproof adjustable seats, bath 

pillows and cushions and grab rails,
• a deluxe dressing stick to help
you put on jackets, shirts, socks,

skirts or trousers,
• Automatic can openers, jar openers 

and kettle tippers,
• natural grip gardening tools,

and SO much more!

at 41 High Street, Redhill, RH1 1RX
You can always contact Hub Redhill for a full catalogue of products on:

Tel: 01737 390 200   Text: 07704 288 772
Email: info@thehubredhill.org.uk   www.thesurreyhubs.org.uk/redhill


